## AGWARA & ASSOCIATES ATTORNEYS AT LAW

4693 E. FLAMINGO RD. LAS VEGAS, NEVADA 89121

LIBO AGWARA, ESQ.

PH: (702) 385-4800 FAX: (702) 385-4900

September 2, 2016

Via U.S. Certified Mail and Facsimile – (775) 850-1444

Nevada State Board of Pharmacy Attention: S. Paul Edwards 431 W. Plumb Lane Reno, Nevada 89509

Re:

Our Client:

Emmanuel Biabene

Entity:
Purpose:

Ozomor Medical Supplies, Inc. Petition for Reconsideration

Dear Mr. Edwards:

Please be advised that Emmanuel Biabene ("Mr. Biabene") has retained this office in connection with your denial of Ozomor Medical Supplies, Inc.'s application for MDEG licensure. Accordingly, please do not contact Mr. Biabene directly, except for purposes of scheduling inspections. Instead, you should direct any and all future communication regarding this matter to the attention of the undersigned.

In your denial letter, dated August 4, 2016, you state various grounds for the denial of Mr. Biabene's application for Ozomor's license, including the fact that Mr. Biabene's 50 percent partner, Festus Ebonka, is an APRN. Please note that by August 4, 2016, when the Board denied his application, Mr. Biabene owned, and still owns, 100 percent of the shares of Ozomor. Mr. Biabene further denies that he did not address the deficiencies identified by the Board's inspectors prior to the Board's decision to deny his application.

In light of the foregoing, please accept this letter as Mr. Biabene's official petition to the Board for reconsideration of his application. Indeed, Mr. Biabene has taken all corrective measures necessary to cure any and all deficiencies previously identified, and is prepared to submit such evidence to the Board. Mr. Biabene requests the Board to conduct re-inspections of the Ozomor Medical Supplies, Inc. facilities to confirm that these corrective measures have been successfully implemented, and that compliance has been achieved.

Re: Ozomor Medical Supply

Should you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact this office.

Yours Truly,

LIBORIUS AGWARA, ESQ.

LA/htd

CC: Larry Pinson, Executive Secretary of the Nevada Board of Pharmacy

-- Emmanuel Biahene